
Greendale Tennis Club Inc 

Agenda for Committee Meeting  

Date: Wednesday 28th April (MAY Meeting) 2021 

Time: 5.30 

Venue: TSA 

AGENDA Discussion Action Name Date to be 
Completed 

Present 
 

PE, SD, SM, KC, IS, LD, TV    

Apologies NH    

Inwards 
Correspondence 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Letter from Simon Cowan re: strategic plan 
 
 
 
 
 
Letter of resignation from CC from Stacey Magerison 
 
 
Letter from Sean Davies via TNZ re:Love Tennis 
 

Letter sent back explaining 
fence strengthening as NCC are 
putting a footpath to 
playground. 
Follow up on NCC 10yr Plan 
 
Regretfully Accepted 
 
 
Register for Love Tennis 

PE 
 
 
 
 
 
PE, 2nd TV 
 
 
LD 

 
 
 

Outwards 
Correspondence 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Letter to Tracey  
 
Condolence letter to Richard Atkins Family and to Taradale Cricket Club 
 
 

 SM 
 
PE 

 

Review of Previous 
Minutes 
 
 

Accepted  TV, 2nd 
SM 

 



 

Presidents Report 
 
 
 
 

  

GTC Presidents Report for 28th April 2021 

It’s been a busy month for the club and full credit to 

Stacey for all the organising you have done for the 

club champs. I’m not sure where entry numbers are cf 

to last year, I personally support holding these over a 

weekend rather than drawing them out over a week or 

two that has happened in the past. Congratulations to 

all that put their names forward and of course the title 

holders for this season. There was some great tennis 

on display, and I was encouraged by the number of 

spectators we had. 

With the end of term 1 , that’s the junior Saturday 

mornings finished for a while. Thanks Smithy and 

your team of able helpers for running such an 

awesome program. It is a well-oiled machine thanks 

to your superb organising skills Smithy. 

A big thanks to Kalib who is doing all the financial 

stuff for us and I know Nic Holland has been helping 

out as well as Suzanna spending time with Kalib as 

well. 31/5 is the end of our financial year so Kalib 

will have a bit of work on over the next 2 months. 

Website Update 

Kalib and I have been evaluating the offering from 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PE, 2nd TV  



Sporty for a new website and the two options were 

either a $ 4k or $8k spend. We were proposing to 

present something to the committee at the May 

meeting with our recommendations 

While evaluating the Sporty option we were informed 

by Tennis NZ of their Club Spark website, booking 

and data base option. We organised a zoom call with 

Tennis NZ and involved Sean Davies and I asked 

Bronwyn Williams to attend as well. Their offering is 

free, while initially thinking if it was free then there 

must be a catch we all suitably impressed with what it 

can do and we actually don’t see it too different to 

what Sporty are offering. For example 

· We all will be able to have access to pages of the 

website, Facebook posts will feed into the page etc as 

well as the google calendar and there will be a good 

opportunity to promote our sponsors. 

Click on this and you will see what we created at the 

Zoom meeting. Greendale Tennis Club / Greendale 

Tennis Club (clubspark.kiwi) 

Bronwyn has kindly offered to set up this website for 

us and work with Tennis NZ to get it up and running. 

Myself and Kalib will give her a hand where we can. 

Once set up it will involve some training for all the 

committee on how to use the email system, and 

update specific pages that they we may want to set up. 



Ie a Junior tennis page etc. 

Therefore it is my recommendation that the following 

is approved at the committee meeting: 

1. We approve that we sign up to the Tennis NZ Club 

Spark option for the website and database option ( We 

will still use Play2Play at this stage for court bookings 

and mail blast) 

2. Bronwyn Williams be co-opted onto the committee 

until she heads overseas to work on the project and 

attend some meetings. 

Here are the action points as I see them, there will no 

doubt be more to add at the meeting. 

Actions Points 

What When Who 

Update Honours Boards 30/6/2021 PE 

Build new Website and update database so we can 

capture those that joined for ½ price this season pay 

full 

next year etc 30/7/2021 PE, KC and Bronwyn 

Williams 



That’s all from me, see you down at the courts 

sometime. 

Paul 

 

Vice Presidents 
Report 
 
 
 

    

Treasurers and 
Financial Report 
 
 
 

This was presented  
 
 
 
 
 

KC, 2nd SD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Club Captains 
Report 
 
 
 

    

Membership 
Managers Report 
 
 
 

 
. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Coach’s Report 
 
 
 
 

    



Junior Coordinators 
Report 
 
 

Junior Report May 2021 

presented at this earlier meeting date of Wednesday 

28th April. 

There has been only one Saturday Junior morning 

since our last meeting. This last Saturday for the 

season on 10th April was unfortunately rained off for 

the first group. The next two groups did go ahead with 

60 attending in the 9.30 am group and 23 in the Blue, 

Silver and Gold group. Average for each Saturday 

morning has been around 150 to 160 this season apart 

from the ‘Bring-a-Friend’ which peaked at 177. The 

last Monday Singles on the 12th April went ahead. 

Paul Evans has sent out emails to junior members 

with Subs pending. Junior membership presently 

stands at 246, which is an increase from over the past 

few years. 

Tennis Holiday Programme: Two of the three sessions 

completed and is being well received by players and 

parents, last one is tomorrow morning. Really good 

numbers attending which is really pleasing. 

Tuesday 27th April: 9.00am – 12 Noon 

Wednesday 28th April: 9.00am – 12 Noon 

   



Thursday 29th April: 9.00am – 12 Noon 

Our two interclub teams made the finals of their 

respective grades. Well done to our Teenage Team 

and Runners Up of Charlie Titter, Chris Chris 

Bonthron and Tim Moore in a tightly fought final 

going down in the last super tiebreaker of the tie. 

Congratulations to our C Grade team of M’Kenzi 

Cunningham, George Verry, Blake Pittman, Zach 

Bradbury and Finn Casey for winning their 

competition. A huge achievement from our Blue 

group players. 

‘Games and Drills along with Eats and Beats’ with 

Jac on Mondays from 5pm to 6.30pm. Jono 

unavailable and Luke and Kalib coaching at this time, 

so have approached Jac to run with this. Propose $20 

each time from the club and that Jac charges $5 per 

person to off-set costs of food and encouragement 

towards him to grow this. 

Proposals for next season that I brought up at the last 

meeting: 

· to form a Scholarship fund 

· to find someone to take responsibility for GTC 

Junior playing shirts 

I have sent out these proposals to junior club members 



and their families in a ‘news catch up’ but have had 

no one approach me yet. 

Hi GTC Junior Members and FamiliesWe hope you have 
enjoyed your season of Saturday morning Junior tennis. 
Unfortunatelywe finishedthe season withour first 
grouprained off last week,although we did manage togo 
ahead with the next two groups and our last Monday Singles 
also went ahead earlier this week. Thank you for all your 
support this season and we look forward to seeing you 
when we restart next season on Saturday 11th September, 
more details will come out closer to the time.Remember we 
do have the holiday programme in the second week of the 
upcoming holidays and there are squads with Luke running 
over winter. And do not forget thatyour membership goes 
right through to when we restart, thatyou can play 
anytime,as well asunder lights if you wish.Last Friday our 
two interclub teams made the finals of their 
respectivegrades. Well done to our Teenage 
TeamandRunners Upof Charlie Titter, Chris Chris 
Bonthronand Tim Moorein a tightly fought final going down 
inthe last super tiebreakerof the tie. Congratulations to our C 
Grade team of(left to right in 
photographbelow)M’KenziCunningham, George Verry, 
Blake Pittman, Zach BradburyandFinn Casey(not pictured), 
for winningtheir competition.That’sa hugeeffortand 
achievementfrom our Blue group players –well done!Next 
season I am looking at bringing back a GTC tennis shirtfor 
our junior playersand are looking for someone that might be 
interested in overseeing this. I am also keen to start a 
Scholarship scheme to help some of our Junior playersand 
againI amlooking for someone who might be interested in 
driving this forward. Please contact me if you would 
beinterested inhelpingin either of these areas.All the best 
over the winter months and in whatever sports and activities 
that you are involved in.Yours in Tennis Ian Smith 



Funding Resolutions     

TSA 
 
 

    

Tennis Eastern 
 
 

 
 

   

General Business Sporty Website 
 
 
Membership Manager role 
 
 
Pay 2 Play / Promato moving forward which are we going with. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Court Resurfacing, 
 
 
 
 
Decision on what to do with courts 7, 8, 9, still to be made 
 
 

Organise end of year prizegiving and Social May/June 

Debrief Club Champs May meeting All 

Not Going ahead with this 
 
 
Ongoing, Paul and Kalib are 
looking after in the interim 
 
We are working on moving to 
Club Spark for future, this is a 
TNZ initiative to streamline 
tennis clubs throughout NZ  
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting to be held with SD, 
PE, KC and Suzanna Cave to go 
over funding process and 
direction. 
 
Ongoing, revisit 
 
 
 
 
Proposed 18th June 
 
Was discussed Club Champs 
should be run as a tournament 
format, and that same dates 
should try to be used going 

PE 
 
 
 
 
 
Moved to 
go with 
Club 
Spark PE, 
2nd 
Committe
e 
 
 
SD, 2nd PE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PE, 2nd LD 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
PE, KC and 
Bronwyn to 
work on this 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next 
meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
Ongoing 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Reciprocal playing rights between clubs. 

( I would like to flag this for the June meeting as I m 

hearing different versions of what is and what is not 

allowed) At June meeting All 

Club Champ boards etc to be updated 

 

 

 
Meeting Closed 7.34pm 

forward.  Work to be done on 
entries to include more club 
members. 
 
 
 
 
 
June Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul to organize thiswith Brent 
from Nelson signs, LD and IS to 
send lists of Champions to Paul 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ASAP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Ongoing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 

 


